

## 2 7 NOV 2013

Katherine Raue Manager, Transparency NZ fyi-request-1288-247ac80e@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Raue

This is a follow up to my letter of 20 November 2013 in regards to the transfer of part of your request of 8 October 2013 to the Ministry of Social Development, under section 14 of the Official Information Act.

The Ministry has now responded that you had already requested this information from them on 2 March 2013 and that they replied on 3 April 2013. I have enclosed a copy of that letter. Accordingly, no transfer of this matter will occur.

As stated in that letter, you have the right, under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act, to seek an investigation and review of their decision by an Ombudsman.

I hope this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Nigel Fyte

**Deputy Secretary Legal and Operational Services** 

Ref:

2013-0645 / OIA 2013 46794